Visit to Class 2 on June 10th by B. A. BOURNE, School Governor

I made my third and final visit to Class 2 on June 10th, to observe a post-morning break Maths session on Estimation, which was based upon an exchange rate of 

two dollars to the pound (hope springs eternal!)

As in previous observation sessions, the observer was encouraged to participate in the lesson, as a pupil, of course!  An early learning opportunity for the 'pupil observer' was provided by Mr Campbell's explanation of the American term for the dollar, i.e. a Buck, which apparently originated from the price of an animal skin, i.e. a buck.  It's never too late to learn! It was also instructive to learn, via one of Mr Campbell's humorous asides - which was appreciated by class members – that, like the Buck, a currency labelled the 'Ungerbunger' existed in Ireland, which seemed a little more colourful than the 'Punt'.

The interplay between Mr Campbell's questions and the pupils' responses to questions on 'doubling' and 'halving' revealed, not only the complexity of the concept, but the developing awareness of the pupils, judged by their responses, which will provide a sound base for further and more complex areas of estimation, with fractions and decimals.

A further learning curve for the pupil observer was achieved by the introduction of

the concept of 'triangular numbers', the pupil observer being asked to nominate three numbers between 1 and 9, whilst three pupils added the two smallest differences between the three triangular numbers, which equalled the difference 

between the third pair of numbers - Magic- or is it?

The lesson ended with a fascinating session of Memory Training ( i.e. Listening Comprehension), with each pupils and the pupil observer having 3 coloured crayons, i.e. red, green and blue.  Mr Campbell then started with a practice item, i.e. “Draw a red triangle in a blue square”, followed by Ten instructions for each item, e.g. “Draw a Red Triangle, in a Blue Square, inside a Green Circle”.  Again , the results provided a salutary lesson for the pupil observer, whose proud score of 7/10 was surpassed by several pupils with a score of 9/10 ! This led to a subsequent comment from the pupil observer to Mr Campbell, that he thought he “had come to observe and not to be demoralised!”.

It was most encouraging to observe the level of social interaction demonstrated between the pupils and Mr Campbell, considering the principle reasons for the pupils' placement.  Mia embodied this pleasing level of social communication by her amusement at the end of the lesson, by taking the pupil observer's Leicester City baseball cap and wearing it with a smile! Thank you Mr Campbell, Mrs Ward and all the pupils of Class 2 for a most enjoyable and instructive session.        

